
Industry Initiative – 

Support, Develop and Diversify Wisconsin’s Forest Products Industry

• Critical part of  our state and local economies, health of  our rural communities

• Cornerstone to being able to sustainably manage our forests and maintain healthy, versatile, 
and resilient forests

• Managing our forests tied directly to recreational use and WI resident’s well being, access 
for recreation, wildlife & wildlife habitat, climate, and so much more.

• Local, regional, and global changing and challenging markets along with complex social, 
political, economic, and ecological considerations. 

• How do we adapt, thrive, and fit what we have done so well in Wisconsin for so long into this future 
world?
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Industry Initiative – 

Proposed Next Steps 

• Condense strategic plan and roadmap effort to a limited scope 
study to -

• Determine the factors that are preventing potential new, and existing, forest products companies 
from locating and expanding in WI.

• Focus on 1) regulatory and permitting, and 2) fiber availability (to address in part, 
competition concerns, with an emphasis on low grade fiber markets and a forward-
look at factors impacting availability)

• Develop recommendations to address identified factors and possible additional 
efforts needed to support, develop, and diversify the industry
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Proposed Study Mechanics

• Acquire agreement with an entity that can act as the “client” to secure a consultant to 
conduct the study

• The Council would be the initial advocate for the study and funding via the WI legislature

• The Council would provide periodic review and input throughout the study process and be 
the “audience” for the study outcomes.

• The Council, following presentation of  the final product, would provide a report to the 
appropriate legislative bodies containing the Council's recommendations to address the 
factors shown in the study preventing potential new and existing forest products companies 
from locating and expanding in WI, along with future needs to support, develop and 
diversify our forest products industry.
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Next Steps

• Council agreement needed to pivot to this new initiative focus

• Seek support and input from Council partners and others (?)

• Examine options for “steering committee” and secure willing study client and study cost estimate

• Council drafts a summary report on the overall initiative with a recommendation to proceed as described.  
Proposed audience is the Governor, legislative forestry committees, and DNR Secretary (CoF’s “clients”)

• Establish an initiative catchphrase “ Healthy Forests, Healthy (Robust, Diverse) Industry, Healthy (Strong, Thriving) Communities” 

• Possible Timing

• Draft summary report and recommendation to proceed approved at March Council meeting (circulated to CoF members ahead of  time)

• Legislation to secure funding drafted summer 2024 for fall legislative session

• Study completed by the late summer of  2025, final recommendations to legislators late fall 2025 
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